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From the desk of 5M3 District    
Governor Gordon Mulder:  A look 
back, a look forward. 

If repetition makes perfect, then I 
should be getting better.  Granite 

Falls Lions governor was late last March, and Clarkfield 
Lions visit is middle/late April.  With a few more visits 
scheduled for the first part of May. 

Zone 3 &4 combined meeting was held in Slayton Pizza 
Ranch on April 7.  Zone 5 meeting is scheduled for May 
24.  While the  executive team from each club is ex-
pected to attend their respective zone meetings, every-
one is welcome. 

As I’m writing this, I’ve heard the radio say a few times 
that this is the day to finalize (if you haven’t done so) tax 
prep and forward forms and dollars to the IRS.  Mine are 
sent in already, and while I don’t like paying taxes any-
more than the next person, looking around the world and 
seeing what is happening there, I consider paying taxes a 
cheap rent to live in the USA. 

As ‘Earth Day’ is approaching, and by the time you read 
this, the official Earth Day will be past.  And so the ques-
tion remains:  What should Lions everywhere be doing on 
Earth Day and everyday?  What does it take to make the 
world a better place, environmentally and socially?  We 
all want to do the one big thing to help out, but reality 
says that if we all start and continue with the small 
things—the small things together make a big thing.  

The multiple 5M District is happening at the end of April 
in Mankato, Mn.  It is expected to be a  good time with 
good seminars. 

LCIF – Lions Club International Foundation – is getting 
close to the end of Campaign 100 fundraising.  The three 
year, turned four year, worldwide fundraising campaign is 
up to $265,424,253.07.  The goal of $300 Million was set 
when the campaign was set in motion.  Thanks to all the 
clubs and individuals who have donated to this founda-
tion.  If you haven’t donated –or would like to donate 
some more, there is still time to ‘get’er done’!  Send your 
donation to the district treasurer, Lion Denise Nelson. 

The last I heard, the Lions Vision Foundation was still 
looking for two good trustees to sit on the Vision Founda-
tion Board.  This is a good opportunity to get involved and 
stay informed with what is happening and be able to help 
direct funding for new projects.  With a motto of ’we 
serve’, it should not be too hard to find Lions willing get 
involved.   Call me, find out how to help out. 

It is a good day to be a Lion.  Work with pride with the 
Lion Pride! 

DG Gordon Mulder 

Let your club members know 

that Newsletters 16 months 

back (and other information) 

are available online at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Feb 29, 2021……….1,050      

 

Mar 31, 2022…….….1,049       

YTD Members Added: 85 

YTD  

Members Dropped: … -62 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: +23 
Retention is the key  to keeping your 

membership numbers.  You cannot run 

your programs without your members.  

Talk to them, see what keeps them and 

what makes them leave.  Meet their needs. 

Don’t forget to invite DG Gordon 

for a visit to your club before July! 

HELP WANTED  

Immediately!! 
5M3 needs two people 

to step up and serve on MN Lions 

Vision Foundation going forward.  

Contact DG Gordon if interested.  
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Zones 5 & 6  

When: Thursday 

May 19 6:30 PM  

Where: Springfield  

American Legion 
 

Details to follow 

DGE NEWS AND 

NOTES 
  Greetings Lions of 5M3.  I think 

we’ve been tricked, or April Fool’s Day has been 
extended.  Where is our warm weather?  Don’t 
know about you but I’m ready for green grass and 
warmer weather.   
 
Lots of things will be happening in the next couple 
of months, officer training, zone chair training, 
maybe a Cabinet meeting so watch your emails or 
announcements at your club meetings to attend. 
 
Speaking of training, PDG Wayne Radloff and my-
self attended and completed the FDI training in 
Shakopee, MN this past week.  We will be available 
to perform club training, Guiding Lions training, or 
any other training your club or zone clubs would 
like to have.  The key here is YOU must let us 
know what you would like.  This is the first time in 
5M3’s history that we have two FDI trainers in the 
District.  So use us as needed. 
 
I hope to see some of you at the MD5M Convention 
the end of this month.  Looking forward to gather-
ing in person again.  Plans are in process for at-
tending the LCI Convention in Montreal the end of 
June.  Our new incoming LCI President is from 
MD5M, Lion Brain Sheehan, from Bird Island, MN.  
Should be a great year to be a LION. 
 
A big THANK-YOU, to those clubs that have added 
new members this past year.  We are currently at 
a positive net member growth for the year.  I think 
14 clubs have a positive membership growth for 
the year.  Don’t stop, continue to ask folks to join 
us. 
 
Our goals for the District next year are:   

 1. Positive membership growth in each club in 
the District. 

2. Help to rebuild the clubs with membership 
under 15. 

3. Start at least 1 new club in the District. 
4. Mentor new members.  Orientation for all 

members (Welcome to the Pride) 
5. Share our goals with all members. 
6. Increase training opportunities for all mem-

bers of the District. 
 
It starts with communication with all club mem-
bers.  Let them know what our goals are.  Encour-
age attendance at training sessions.  Continue to 
ask people to help us as “WE SERVE” our commu-
nities.  Till next time, 
 
DGE Don 

 

Welcome 1VDGE Patty!  

Articles will be in the coming 

months. 
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To have your Club listed on the sponsor page, send 

your $40.00 to District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 

405 S St, Morgan MN 56266  Memo line: Newsletter 

Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more than one 

box. 
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Entry Requirements – LCICon 2022 Montréal 
(lionsclubs.org)  

https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/travel/entry-requirements/#_ga=2.220124828.429617347.1649282252-716065877.1562628198
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/travel/entry-requirements/#_ga=2.220124828.429617347.1649282252-716065877.1562628198
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The district Public Relations Kit is    

available for clubs to use for special events 

and fundraisers. If your club would like to 

arrange to use a kit, please contact Lion 

Denise Nelson at 507-227-1712 or          

dlnelson0714@hotmail.com 

REMINDER:  

Articles for news-

letters are due the 

20th of the month! 

REMINDER:   

Peace Poster Order 

Deadline is      

MAY 15TH, WITH THE DISTRICT    

PURCHASING THE KITS. If you haven’t 

already done so, message  Lion Deb 

Rasset to receive your club’s kit at:  

debbrasset@gmail.com  

The 2022-2023 peace poster theme is 

Lead with Compassion. 

PU-101s 

ARE DUE! 

PLEASE GET 

TO LCI 

ASAP!!! 

mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
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Above: The Lions Club of New Ulm hosted a Dad’s 

Belgian Waffle Brunch on February 26th. They served 

over 800 guest and had a good time doing it. It was 

one of the best turnouts for their waffle breakfast in 

resent history. 
 

L-R: John Morgan, Dad’s Belgian Waffles; Lion Chad 

Wills, Lion Keith Richter and Lion Jayson Klinkner. 

Above: Sleepy Eye Lions Waffle Brunch was a great 
success, serving 485 customers. Profits going to the 
Schools and community projects.   

WAFFLES and 

MORE WAFFLES! 

Fairmont Lion Wayne Kahler (right) receives the 

Helen Keller Award From Lion Mike Sullivan for 53 

years of service to the Fairmont Lions Club. Con-

gratulations Lion Wayne! 
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New Ulm Lions to Donate Park Shelter 

The Lions Club of New Ulm will be donating a 24 by 38 foot park 
shelter to the City of New Ulm to be located in North Park. The 
funding was started with a $20,000 anonymous  matching dona-
tion. Lions Cub members presented a check for $20,700 as a down 
payment to New Ulm's Park and Recreation Director, Tom Schmitz, 
to get the construction started this spring. Pictured L to R are Lions 
Don Wendel and Keith Richter, Tom Schmitz, Lions Diann Warta, 
Tony Miller and Glen Setterholm. 

Granite Falls Lion Doug Josephson 

receives 30 year anniversary award 

from DG Gordon.  

Granite Falls Lions Club celebrated several noteworthy membership 

anniversaries with a visit and awards from DG Gordon. 

Granite Falls Lion Michael Brown 

receives anniversary award from DG 

Gordon.  

Lion Warren Velde 35 years, Granite 

Falls Lions.  

Lion Keith Koerlin 25 years, Granite 

Falls Lions.  

The Sleepy Eye Lions Club Donated $1000. to the Sleepy Eye 
American Legion Post #7 to help place a Huey Helicopter in the 
Veterans Park, downtown Sleepy Eye. Pictured from left to right, 
Lion Dr. Thomas Larson, Lion Russ Sorensen, and from American 
Legion, Rick Mages, and Doug Pelzel and Kurk Kramer, city EDA.  

Above: DGE Don and PDG Wayne attended FDI 

training banquet. 



 

11 

Jackson Lion Pat Barnett 20 years  Jackson Lion Richard Seim 25 years Jackson Lion Curtis Handevidt 45 years 

Jackson Lion Samuel Tracey 30 years Jackson Lion PDG John Myers 20 years 

Jackson Lion DGE Don Kuehl officially receives his imprinted 

gavel from DG Gordon Mulder 

Jackson Lion Philip Handevidt 25 years 

JACKSON LIONS  

CLUB 
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New Ulm Lions Welcome New Member 

Lion Roger Klockziem was inducted into the Lions Club of 
New Ulm on April 14, 2022 by Lion Keith Richter.   

Above L to R, are New Ulm Lions Club President,  Diann War-
ta; Lion Roger Klockziem; and Lion Roger's sponsor, Lion 
John Micheel. Welcome Lion Roger! 

New Ulm Lions Donate to  

Special Olympics 

The Lions Club of New Ulm donated a $1,000 to the New Ulm 
Area Special Olympics Friday, April 15, 2022. 

Lions Club member Keith Richter said, following a presentation 
from the local Special Olympics Board, "The New Ulm Lions were 
impressed and approve the donation". 

Special Olympics board member Bryce Boelter said it was excit-
ing to receive donations for the first Special Olympic events in 
three years. The pandemic prevented Special Olympic activities 
over the last few years. Boelter said they will hold two local 
events next month to register participants. The first event is a 
bowling competition May 1 at the Kegel Klub at 1pm. A bean bag 
tournament will be held May 21 at North Park. 

These events will help determine participation levels and how 
many Special Olympic teams New Ulm will have for the games 
this summer. 

Upper Left-L-R: Drew Larson; Lions President, Diann Warta; Kev-
in Seidl, Bryce Boelter, Braxton Boelter, Lion Keith Richter and 
Myron Seidl. Journal staff photo by Clay Schuldt. 

Above: Zones 3 and 4 held a joint 

meeting at  Slayton Pizza Ranch.  

GMA Chair Jay Norby gave an       

informative GMA presentation. 

ZONE MEETING 

Left: The Sherburn Lions gathered 

to hide eggs at their annual Easter 

Egg Hunt on Saturday April 15 at the 

Sherburn City Park. 

Right: Hadley 

Lions welcome 

new member 

Lion Lisa 

Vander Plaats. 

PDG Al 

Husfeldt     

installed her. 

Welcome Lion 

Lisa! 
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New Ulm Lions work  

Walmart Wellness Day 

 

The Lions Club of New Ulm participated in 
Walmart Wellness Day on April 23, 2022 
from 10:00 am until 2:00 pm at the New 
Ulm store. Eight New Ulm Lions met cus-
tomers at the door, handed them an infor-
mation flyer and directed them to a location 
in the store where customers could get free 
screenings for blood pressure, blood glu-
cose, and vision. Low cost immunizations 
were also available. Twenty customers took 
advantage of this free service. The next 
Walmart Wellness Day will be July 23, 2022. 
Pictured L to R, front row, are Ann Contag 
and Dale Gluth; middle row, Gayle O'Con-
nor, Mary Ann Thorn, Carol Behrens and 
Eileen Jacobson; back row, Bob Schirlinger 
and Mike Gag. "We Serve" 

New Ulm Lions Clean Road 
Ditches 

The Lions Club of New Ulm 
cleaned 2 miles of road ditch on 
Highway 14 west of New Ulm on 
Saturday April 23, 2022. We col-
lected 18 bags of litter plus an as-
sortment of large debris. Pictured 
from left to right are: Bob Vogel 
and Lions Helen Vogel, Gunner 
Volk, Brad Moldan, Hunter Volk, 
Glen Setterholm and Don Wendel. 
Photo by Lion Keith Richter. Lions 
Mickey and Dale Witt provided a 
sloppy joe lunch with all the fixings 
and refreshments after the work 
was done. Lions, "WE Serve" 

 

Left: DG Gordon Mulder and current 

Luverne Lions president Steve Cattnach 

display one of three bicycle racks donated 

to the Blue Mounds State Park. 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      

Community Center   
Lion Dan Fischer, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   

Hadley Community Ctr 
Lion Lisa Saner, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:00 p.m.   

VFW-Redwood Falls                
Lion Caitlyn Krueger, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Vesta Café                       
Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion John Berends, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Duane Gehl, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    

Church of Christ       
Lion Gary Wassman, Pres. 

1 & 2 Thurs; 6 p.m.    

Turner Hall             
Lion Diann Warta, Pres. 

2 & 4 Tues; 6 p.m.   

Bello Cucina’s  
Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    

Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

2 & 4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    

Jack Slades              
Lion Alan Saffert, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    

Knotts Corner          
Lion Dennis Plaetz, Pres. 

1st Wed; 8 p.m.     

Senior Center          
Lion John Madson, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      

Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Mark Collier Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     

Lions Community Ctr 
Lion David Simonsen, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    

Lake Wilson Legion  
Lion Linda Johnson, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    

Jeffers City Hall        
Lion Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Roger Bloomgren, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    

Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     

American Legion      
Lion Joel Pingeon, Pres. 

2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   

Sherburn Legion       
Lion Nate Kilma, Pres. 

 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Steve Cattnach, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 

If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   

Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2nd Mon; 6:00 pm      

Jackson Golf Course  
Lion Phil Handevidt, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    

Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Gary Richter, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      

Sleepy Eye Golf Club 
Lion John Cselovszki, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

PK Egan’s  
Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

The Caboose 

Lion Larry Muenchow, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    

Stonewall Bar & Grill 
Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 

Newsletters are available 16 months back at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 


